
 

 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

EMO COMMITTEE 

 DATE: February 21, 2023 
 
ATTENDEES:  Susan Cassidy, Chris Bringloe, Jason Vallis, Evelyn Fidler, Carla Ward, Terri Parker (EOC 
Coordinator/Clerk-Treasurer). 
ABSENT: John Johnston, Mike Mockler, Ross Mathers, Megan Keenan & Sherri Johnston (Staff) 
 
Meeting Called to Order- 6:00 pm 
 
The February committee report was reviewed and we discussed how grateful we are to the Upper 
Kingsclear Fire Dept. who assisted the CAO to open the centre to use as a warming station the weekend 
of Feb 4th. 
 
We tested our Sentinel Alert System, and it was very successful: 
 671 out of 671 emails sent successfully.  
 639 out of 639 text messages sent successfully. 
 533 out of 612 phone calls sent successfully. 

• 18 phone numbers are registered as DO NO CALL 
• 27 phone numbers were business contacts, most likely it was due to being after hours as 

the system tried 4 times. 
• The remaining 34 will be cross checked with other emails/cell phones etc. to ensure that 

they are receiving some form of notification and then the residents will be contacted to 
update their information. 

 It was suggested that during Fire Prevention training at the Hanwell Park Academy and the 
Kingsclear Consolidated School that the committee send home a paper with the students from 
the Hanwell area. 

 
Our EMO Planning Items & Activities was reviewed, and members will decide which tasks they are 
interested in spearheading. 
 
Jason Vallis will be offering some refresher training in April/May that we took when we joined the 
committee; for some of us it has been over 5 years since we took the courses so a refresher will be 
beneficial to us all. 
 
Our meeting for March 22 has been cancelled, the next meeting is scheduled for April 26th at 6pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Terri L Parker 
CAO/Treasurer 
 
  


